

This newsietter is to publicise the dance - ist November next. We need lots of local support.

The work programme means that we can't have the early barbeque, but the hall and toilets are ready for use, so we are having the dance after all. We are planning on a light supper only.

We need you all to help make it a success. Please come along, and bring a plate for supper.

COMMONWEALTH EMPLOYMENT PROGRAMME

The C.E.P. works are going extremely well. The major works are virtually completed though extensive groundworks remain to be done. Spring Pever Dance night will be a good chance to have a look at some of the work.

TRESS

The grapevine has word of a wonderful "Greening Australia" plan which it is hoped will get underway in local schools next year. The aim will be for children to propagate local warieties of trees and it is planned that they will be made available to local groups and landowners free, if / they will undertake care and attention to the trees.

Might be awhile before the roots are in our soils, but won't it be great!!

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH



Neighbourhool Watch is not dead!!

Hartley residents will be getting a special invitation to the next meeting so that we can look at formalising a "Countryside Watch" for each other. Many residents already keep an eye out for each other. If we can have a district plan all should benefit. Watch for notices of the meeting in Lithgow.

Carried Control

TREES

Further to our "feeling of community", perhaps everyone doesn't realise that the local reserves are really community property. If you notice anyone damaging the reserves by removing wood, chopping trees etc. (These are offences), please notify Council or the Lands' Board Trust (552113; 552192; 552121 and 552139)

The Reserves are part of our children's heritage. Lets try and preserve them.



PLAYERCUP

The recent cake stall raised \$292.00 which has been spent on new toys for the group - which is growing rapidly. Four new arrivals in the last short while:-

- To Sandi & Earle Bartlett a son Declan.
- To Sandra & Michael Insitari = a son Steven.
- To Julie & Merve Pattison a son Mark.

CONGRATULATIONS!

The next fundraising effort is next Saturday -18th October - another cakestall at the Arts & Graft in Queen Elisabeth Park in Lithgow. Any support is welcome. Cakes can be collected Friday (phone 552251) or left for sale at the stall on Saturday a.m.

Delicious home made cakes will be available.

